www.hovetonstjohn.co.uk

# St John's Community Primary School and Nursery



## Weekly Newsletter 12th February 2016

Dear Parents,

Thank you to all parents who attended the Growth Mindset meeting last Friday, I hope it was really useful to see what we are doing in school! In an attempt to see as many parents as possible we will look to hold an assembly led by the children on this after Easter.

This week was the SJSA's AGM. After 5 years David Redding has stood down as Chairman due to a very busy family and work life. During his time as Chair, the SJSA has gone from strength to strength. He has provided limitless enthusiasm and commitment to this role and has helped raise thousands of pounds for the school. It is with a huge sadness that we thank him for his contribution to St Johns and wish him every success in his new adventures.

I am delighted to announce that Mrs Hurren has agreed to stand as Chair moving forward and she will be supported by Ms Shipley and a wonderful team of regular helpers. Mr Law has agreed to remain as treasurer but this role will become vacant from September this year and we also have a desperate need for a secretary! If anyone is interested in helping on the SJSA or taking on one of these roles we need you now, please come forward your school needs you!

Sadly Miss McGarry will be leaving us at Easter to take on a new teaching role. We wish her every success for the future and thank her for her time at St. John's.

After a very busy half term I would like to wish you all a safe and relaxing holiday. School will reopen on Monday 22nd February.

Regards

Mrs Quinn



#### Dates for your Diary

#### **February**

15th-19th-Half Term

22nd—Children Return to School

24th—26th—Year 4 Residential to
Horstead Centre

25th—Cluster Parent Forum 6.00-7.30pm

#### March

1st—Class Group Photographs

8th-Year 1 to Africa Alive

14th—Year 1 to Norton's Farm

17th & 18th—Year 5 Residential to

London Theatre & Sights

24th—Last day of Term

#### **April**

11th—Children Return to School

#### May

2nd—Bank Holiday—School Closed

9th-13th-SATs Week

16th—20th—Year 6 Residential to Mersey Island, Essex

30th-Half Term

#### <u>June</u>

6th—Children Return to School

#### **July**

20th—Last day of Term

#### Swimming—Year 5

Year 5 will be swimming for the next 5 weeks starting on Monday 22nd



#### **February**

Please ensure your child has their swimming kit, including a hat, a towel and a suitable coat to walk to and from Broadland High School for these sessions.

#### Bag 2 School—Recycling

Please return bags to school by Thursday 10th March

Extra bags are available from the School Office.



### Message from the Kitchen

The new Spring/Summer menu starts on Monday 22nd February. If you haven't received a copy please see Mrs Steele in the School Office.

	<b>* * * * * * * * * *</b> * <b>*</b>	****	<b>***</b>
☆ ☆ ☆	Attendance	Reception	93.0%
☆ ☆ ☆	Class Attendance	Year 1	95.8%
<b>☆</b> <b>☆</b>	for 18th—29th	Year 2	95.4%
☆ ☆ ☆	January.	Year 3	96.2%
☆☆	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	Year 4	96.3%
☆ ☆ ☆		Year 5	96.6%
☆☆		Year 6	97.4%
☆ ☆ ☆		Whole School Total	95.9%
$\frac{1}{2}$	<b>*</b> * * * * * * * * * * *	·	<u> </u>